Jill King

From:

Elizabeth Lowther

Sent:

03 May 2017 09:02

Subject:

Ringwood School - Ofsted Report

Attachments: Ringwood School Academy 10024653.pdf

National Teaching School designated by

National College for Teaching & Leadership



Ringwood School Parsonage Barn Lane Ringwood Hampshire BH24 1SE

> Tel: 01425 475000 Fax: 01425 473063

Headteacher: Mrs L C Symonds BA (Hons)

Wednesday 3rd May 2017

Dear Parents/Carers,

It is with great pleasure that I attach the Ofsted Report for our school following the inspection at the end of March. Our report will be published on the Ofsted website on 8th May 2017; however we have permission to share it with you before it goes live.

Our March inspection was my 5th experience of an Ofsted inspection and it was quite an unusual experience. The inspection started on Tuesday 28th March under the new 'short inspection' arrangements with just two inspectors for one day. This then converted to a full inspection as the team did not have the time to look at all the aspects of our work in just one day as we are such a large school. Given our INSET day on Wednesday 29th March, the full inspection took place on Thursday 30th March with 8 inspectors on site from 8am to 6pm.

Following this very rigorous process, our school has been reconfirmed as a 'Good' school.

I am sure that you be pleased to read the sections of the attached report that emphasise the care that teachers show towards your children in their everyday work, such as "staff are united in their dedication to the pupils in the school" and "the school's work to promote pupils' development and welfare is outstanding. Pupils are exceptionally well cared for". The report highlights the good outcomes and strong teaching that students receive. For example "pupils achieve well across a broad range of subjects by the end of Year 11. Their rates of progress are accelerating over time" and "teachers use their strong subject knowledge effectively across a range of subjects to plan lessons that develop pupils' learning over time". The strong performance of the sixth form is reported in the 16 to 19 study programmes section. The report states that "students following academic courses make excellent progress and achieve highly across a range of subjects. A-Level results have been very strong in the past, and students currently in Yr13 are on track to achieve similarly well."

The report highlights the great many strengths of the school and confirms the areas that we are working on to make our school even better.

A large number of parents completed the 'Parent View' questionnaire over the course of the inspection. I would like to thank you very much for your support during this week particularly and for contributing to our inspection outcome.

Yours sincerely,

Dy la

Leanne Symonds Head teacher











